time you were in Bowling Green, Ky, I took our Sunday School children
up to one of the peaks of the mountains behind Hiroshima city one day
to have singing and Bible study, where Lord blessed us greatly. It was
a good time for us to look up the heavens and to look down the city
from the mountain top, especially on the matter of missions to those
blinded by gods of the world.

Many a time we get the invitation from the League of Hiroshima
Christian Churches to join it and to take a part of its events and campaigns,
to which we have never joined in any way. Recently we have got an
invitation to join the Early Easter Morning Prayer Meeting with Catholics
and Protestants, which was for the unity of both parties. The Ecumenical
movement is more popular than it was before, especially after the Pope
visited Japan and new completion of the New Testament translation into
Japanese by both parties for the ecumenical purpose. They go together
to hold services making offerings for the departed souls. This is nothing
but by pagan idolatrious practice. We are missionary Baptists and not
Protestants, and have no way to cooperate with them.

Right now we are studying doctrines on marriage and divorce, all
what Bible says, which are great for us to dig deeper and deeper to find
great lesson and practice divine. We also study on Scriptural funeral. I
believe all these are important practices for the genuine believers to please
the Saviour Jesus Christ in this confused pagan land.

Several days ago I received some books on Baptist and history from
Bro. Raymond Callis of Nashville, Tenn. He also sent me a tape of a

(Continued on Page 3)

ARKANSAS BAPTIST MISSION

Elder and Mrs. M. V. Hammack
Readers of the Baptist Banner,
It’s time to make another quarter’s report.
Donations for the Month of February:
Bethel Baptist Church, Indianapolis, IN ........................... 100.00
(Continued on Page 6)

























